St. Cecilia's Catholic Infant & Nursery School Newsletter June 2019

Parent/Carer Transition Meetings

Thank you to all parents and carers who attended the meetings prior to your child moving to their next year group. We hope you now have all the information you need and feel ready to support your child as they move to their next class in September!

Parent/Carer Perusal Reminder

Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 parents and carers are invited to their children's classes on Wednesday 10th July between 2:30pm and 3:30pm.

Perusal time for Nursery is at the end of your child's session (either A.M. or P.M.)

This is an informal opportunity to have a look at your child's work over the year and their classroom environment.

Nursery Closed Tuesday 9th July

A reminder to all of our Nursery parents and carers that the Nursery will be closed all day on Tuesday 9^{th} July.

This is to enable new children starting Nursery in September to have an opportunity to visit the Nursery and spend time getting to know the staff.

Thank you.

Sun Awareness

During the hot weather please ensure that you apply sun cream before your child comes to school and if possible please send a sun hat/cap into school with your child.

Year 2 Graduation Assembly

The parents/carers of our Year 2 children are all invited to attend their child's graduation assembly on Wednesday 17th July at 2:30pm.

Health & Physical Week 2019

Once again our Health & Physical week has been a great success. Children across the school have thoroughly enjoyed all of the activities and competitions available throughout the week! They have also enjoyed learning about the importance of a healthy active lifestyle including a balanced diet and the importance of healthy minds.

Activities included;

A football competition, sports day games, Go-kart races, dance and circuits.

All children received a certificate for their participation and a passport of some of their activities.

Many thanks to parents/carers for your support in making the week a success!

School Trips

All parents should have received letters regarding their child's upcoming school trip.



Year 1 – World Museum on 2nd July Reception – Windmill Farm on 8th July Year 2 – Albert Dock on 9th July

Please make sure all payments are made promptly ahead of the trips.

Thank you.

Measles Outbreak

We have been informed by school health that there are ongoing measles outbreaks in Europe and the risk of imported cases associated with travel and subsequent spread of the infection within the population.

The MMR vaccine protects against measles, mumps and rubella and all children should be immunised before they start school.

More information can be found on our school website and also at https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/measles/

Bottle Tombola

We urgently need more contributions ahead of our 'Bottle Tombola'. We would be extremely grateful for your donations.

Thank you.

Attendance

Our current whole school attendance is 96.1%. Thank you for your ongoing support.

Summer Holidays

We finish school for the summer holidays on **Friday** 19th July at 1:30pm and return to school on **Tuesday** 3rd September.

Monday 2nd September is an INSET day and children do not attend.